[bookmark: _GoBack]BUDGET ADVISORY COUNCIL
April 17, 2013
Burke Library – Bedsole

Present:
Fabian Balmori, Sam Church (co-chair), Stephanie Girard, Rhonda Shirazi, Margarita Perez, Carolyn Simmons, George Sims, Mike Ferry (co-chair), Jim Love, Maureen Bergan, Jon Spence, Father Salmi, Chris Dodsworth, Tom Hoffman and Deana Machenberg (recorder).

Agenda:
I. Call to order
II. Approval of minutes of March 6 meeting
III. Father Salmi
IV. Adjournment

· The meeting began with the approval of minutes from the March 20, 2013 meeting. 
· The by-law revisions handouts were passed out and reviewed.  
· Mike advised that Sergio and Carolyn will be rolling off this committee. Chris Dodsworth and Mark Byrne are rotating on in August.  
· Father Salmi:
“When I met with the co-chairs recently, I gave them a brief statement of what I thought would be a starting point for the Budget Advisory Committee. It’s no secret that this committee has not functioned well. It’s been a lesson in frustration and I have heard from you individually and collectively that the council does not operate smoothly. My hope would be to restart the conversation as to what the council should be and try to bring it in line with the rest of the councils in the shared governance model. The committee was started as a committee. Before we had shared governance it was a much larger committee and had a different charge. I think that charge was unrealistic and was too overreaching in terms of what was in the purview. At that time, the committee did include all of the vice presidents of the College and may not have looked overreaching; however now that it is a council, I think it needs to be more in line with the rest of the councils and the purview of the council needs to have a more limited scope such that the tasks that are passed on to the council from the senate are clear and achievable. As the council stands now, you are doing the job of management and I have trouble with that. We have a CFO and committees on our board of trustees who are empowered to do the work of management. To bring this council in line with the other councils, we need to start fresh and look at what it is that can be achieved by the council. I have tried to get it to a point where this council might be workable as opposed coming and having this room being filled with tension, frustration and people leaving without achieving very much. I would like us your time more wisely and in a more focused manner.”
· There was a very lengthy discussion regarding the overview and purpose of the by-laws. Father Salmi advised he had a problem with some of the wordsmithing. 
· Stephanie Girard will revise the overview for Father’s approval. 
· Mike or Sam will email the next meeting date.
· Adjournment 

